Royal Bank of Scotland statement in response to concerns raised 
about loan to Sonangol (Angola’s state oil company)

23 November 2005

Royal Bank of Scotland provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:
· “Western banks to give huge new loan to Angola in further blow to transparency”, Global Witness, 23 September 2005: 

http://www.globalwitness.org/press_releases/display2.php?id=309
· “Angolan oil loan likely to raise transparency issues”, John Reed, Financial Times, 10 October 2005: 
http://news.ft.com/cms/s/a70afe4e-39b4-11da-806e-00000e2511c8.html 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------
"Calyon is the agent bank mandated by Sonangol to arrange this facility. We are bound by a confidentiality agreement in this respect. 

Our formal approval process for all facilities is extensive, involving several committees and transaction reviews, including compliance, legal and credit risk due diligence.  

We conduct our business scrupulously according to the laws and regulations laid down by governments and contained within internationally accepted codes and standards."
